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October 17, 2013 
 
R. Kirk Lee 
Manager, Government & External Affairs 
1800 – 41st Street 
P. O. Box 1003 
Everett, WA   98201-1003  
 
RE:  Docket No. 13-041-T05  Citizens Telecommunications Company of Utah d/b/a 

Frontier Communications of Utah notifying the 
Commission of a special promotional offering between 
October 18, 2013, and extending until December 31, 2013.  
(Advice Letter No. CTC-UT-07) 

Dear Mr. Kirk Lee: 
 
 The Division of Public Utilities (Division) has recommended that the Commission 
not approve the requested promotional rates submitted by Citizens Telecommunications 
Company of Utah d/b/a Frontier Communications of Utah (Citizens) on September 18, 2013.  
The Division points out that an exemption from the currently approved tariff rate would be 
required for such a program to be put in place.  The Division states: “The DPU recognizes that 
Citizens wants to attract new customers and retain existing customers by providing competitive 
pricing on a short term basis that does not affect their basic rates.  That option is available 
through an exemption by the Commission in Utah Code Section 54-8b-3 for which Citizens can 
apply.” 
 
 Having received no response from Citizens to the Division’s memorandum filed 
in this Docket, and for the reasons outlined in the Division's memorandum, the Commission does 
not approve Citizen's proposed promotional offering.   
  
Sincerely, 
 
 
/s/ Gary L. Widerburg 
Commission Secretary 
DW#247974

 


